
Additional Information 

 

 

The fall 2022 semester will last from 01/09/2022 to 21/12/2022. We 

suggest an arrival the week/weekend before, between 17/08/2022 to 

23/08/2022. 

 

  

Nominations 

The nomination deadline is by 15/04/2022. 

 

Note from prodi:  

The students will be nominated by prodi first before processing to the next step 

(online application). So, please send the application documents to prodi’s email 

(studikoreafib@ugm.ac.id and cc to Pak Suray suray@ugm.ac.id to be reviewed.  

 

Afterward, the nominee students will be asked to complete our online application 

– we will email them the respective link about 1-2 weeks after we received the 

nomination, and it needs to be completed by 15/05/2022. They will then have 

two or three weeks time to complete the application. 

 

Admission Papers 

KNU will send the Acceptance Letter, Certificate of Admission, and Certificate for 

Business Registration of Kyungpook National University to students who 

completed the online application and were accepted by KNU via email in late 

June. Students can apply for a visa to the Embassy of the Republic of Korea 

with the documents. 

 

Visa Application 

Students must get a student visa (D-2-6 for exchange, D-2-2 for double degree) 

from the Embassy of the Republic of Korea before traveling to Korea. This 

application is strongly recommended to be submitted at least two months earlier 

than the departure. Traveling to Korea without a visa and applying for it after 

arrival is not accepted due to the coronavirus pandemic policy in Korea. Studying 

with a tourist visa is prohibited. 

They must use the passport for valid 6 months from the semester beginning. If 

it is not valid for long enough, please renew the passport before submitting an 

online application to KNU. 

A PCR tested negative 48 hours from the departure is mandatory for traveling to 

Korea. 
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Course Selection 

A course list for the upcoming semester is updated in the middle of July 

(for the fall semester) in the middle of January (for the spring 

semester). Students can register their courses to take at KNU in early 

August (for fall) and in early February (for spring) with a separate 

announcement for the process of their academic information. 

Most of the classes have been on-site, but then the final direction of class 

operations is subject to change depending on how the COVID-19 situation 

develops. Any changes will be updated in the case. 

 

 

Dormitory 

Campus dormitory applications will be after the acceptance with an 

announcement. 

 

 

We are looking forward to welcoming each student from our valuable partners. 

Should you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

 

 

Best Regards, 


